TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067





Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna

Phone 03 58298264 Fax 03 58298244 tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164

Facebook Page - Click here

SCHOOL VALUES - RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION

MINI NEWSLETTER

- 1. Interschool Cross Country Congratulations to all of the students who participated in the Cross Country. As always, our kids shine and it was great to see many parents attend the afternoon and offer support. Specific details regarding Division Cross Country has been sent home and is available on Tiqbiz. More information will be available in the full edition of the newsletter next week.
- $\underline{\textbf{2. NAPLAN}}$ Good luck to all of the Grade 3 and 5 students who are completing NAPLAN testing beginning tomorrow and finishing on Thursday. Give it your best shot and we look forward to seeing the results from this in a few months' time.
- $\underline{3. \ Attitude \ to \ School \ Survey -} G$ rade 5/6 students completed this last week. Having a quick look, the results looked positive and we look forward to providing our school community with some feedback in the future.
- <u>4. ESmart / Kidsmatter Meeting -</u> This meeting is scheduled for next Monday beginning at 3.30pm. New members are welcome the meeting focuses on how we implement Cyber Safety and Mental Health across our school.
- <u>5. Biggest Morning Tea / Grandparents Day</u> Hopefully you have received your flyer in the mail it has been in the full edition of the newsletter and is available on Tiqbiz. We look forward to this being a very successful event again everyone is welcome. It would be appreciated if all families could donate a plate of slices, cakes, biscuits...etc, for the day to share.
- <u>6. Bike Education Program</u> Students in Grades 2-6 will participate in this program beginning on Monday 2^{nd} June. Any children wishing to bring their own bikes, must have their bike pass a safety check. Bikes can be brought in now. A revised program has been put on Tigbiz.
- <u>7. End of Year Excursion</u> The school community has been informed of 3 specific options for the End of Year Excursion. These have been put on Tiqbiz and we would appreciate your preferred option before the next Parents Club Meeting. This is scheduled for Wednesday 28th May. The destination will then be finalised.
- $\underline{\textbf{8. Lunchtime Knitting -}} \ \textbf{This continues this Wednesday}. \ \textit{Could students please bring in their unfinished knitting projects}.$
- 9. OSH Care is on this week as per normal on Wed, Thurs and Friday.
- 10. Active After School Care Program Both of the sessions being organised for Term 2 are extremely popular at present. Taekwondo is being held on a Monday and Dance will be on Tuesday's. At present, some children are on a waiting list for this program so could you please contact the school or me on 0411960164, if any children who have enrolled are not participating during some days. Your cooperation would be greatly appreciated so that NO CHILDREN miss out. If you haven't been informed of being on the waiting list your child is currently in the program. Behaviour will be closely monitored. We have been encouraged by the coordinators of the program to limit numbers to 20 to make it easier for our parent supervisors and for visitors who are running specific sessions.
- $\underline{11. \ Production \ Auditions}$ Characters have been announced to the students. Congratulations to all of the students for working so hard through the audition process now the fun starts!
- 12. Art Program is on this Friday.
- 13. BIG WRITE Only for F/1 this week because of NAPLAN Testing.

Thanks everyone, David Brodie Teaching Principal

The normal newsletter will go home next Monday 19th May
Make sure you are on Tiqbiz - many of these items are available here!!
Two way is now available - so you can provide feedback and sign permission forms if needed
Absences can also be completed on Tiqbiz